

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 18 January 2024 – Meeting No. 57

**Present:**

David Carter	DC	South Lanarkshire Council (Chair)
Valerie Park	VP	South Lanarkshire Council
Rebecca Hamilton	RH	South Lanarkshire Council
Bernadette Richardson	BR	South Lanarkshire Council
Alex Crombie	AC	
Joanne Bain	JB	Axione
David MacLean	DMC	Virgin Media
David Murdoch	DMur	Network Rail
David Findlay	DFin	SGN
Gordon Michie	GM	Scottish Water
John Russell	JRu	BEAR SE Unit
Jordan Robertson	JRo	Autolink M6 DBFO
Karyn Davidson	KD	Vodafone
Laura Sneddon	LS	BEAR
Martin Cochrane	MC	Amey M8 DBFO
Ross Mc Intosh	RMI	Balfor Beattie
Helen McMillan	HM	SGN
Dougie Millard	DMil	SGN
Claire Provan	CP	SGN Central
Allan Pryde	AP	Openreach
Shannon Riley	SR	Amey SW
Sharon Burns	SB	Go Fibre
Tom Dillon	TD	City Fibre
Gareth Traynor	GT	SGN Central
Tom Deans	TD	BEAR SE

**Apologies:**

Owen Harte	OH	Virgin Media
Stevie Scanlon	SS	Openreach

**Additional Circulation to:**

George Bothwick

No.	Description	Action By
1.0	<p><b>Introductions and Apologies</b></p> <p>The group provided short individual introductions and the above apologies were noted.</p>	
2.0	<p><b>Agree Previous Minutes</b></p> <p>Previous minutes from last meeting held on 21 September 2023 agreed as accurate.</p>	
3.0	<p><b>Matters Arising from Previous Minutes</b></p>	
3.1	<p>Matters arising from the previous minutes were reviewed and discussed within the corresponding agenda points below.</p>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 18 January 2024 – Meeting No. 57

No.	Description	Action By
	12.00 MC updated group on intelligent traffic light system. DC agreed and asked for information to be shared with group when available.	MC
4.0	<b>SLC Programme of Works and Co-ordination Reports</b>	
4.1	DC presented the <b>Co-ordination Report and Programme and Major Works</b> The community are asked to check this and contact SLC to discuss coordination.	
4.2	All conflicts or overlap of dates along with the comments from SLC Inspectors as detailed on the report. The appropriate SU representative to check and action to resolve conflicts.	
4.3	No issues raised by group.	
4.4	No major events recorded for 2024 as yet. DC noticed there will be an election and all embargos will be recorded on the register when date confirmed.	
5.0	<p><b>SU/TRO Works</b></p> <p>Scottish Water</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Gordon Michie – All works are recorded on the register.</li> </ul> <p>SPEN</p> <p>No attendance.</p> <p>SGN</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Central – Claire Provan all planned works on register.</li> <li>- David Findlay – appreciate SLC record with photos on all inspections.</li> <li>- West – Dougie Millard, all works on register.</li> </ul> <p>Openreach</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Alan Pryde – all works on the register and noted (Stevie Scanlon on long term leave).</li> </ul> <p>Virgin Media</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- David MacLean – all notices on register. Lanark works on register</li> <li>- DC Noted SLC would like to pass on our respect to VM for the recent passing of Andrew Mathieson.</li> </ul> <p>Axione</p> <p>Joanne Bain – in the process of closing off defects. No further proposed work in SLC area.</p> <p>City Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Tom Dillon All current works are on the register.</li> </ul> <p>Vodafone</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Karyn Davidson – no major works, all other works on register</li> </ul>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 18 January 2024 – Meeting No. 57

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>Energy Assets</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>Entergetics / ABS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>SSE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>GTC</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>Fulcrum</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>Go Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Sharon Burns – There are no planned works in the SLC area.</li> </ul>	
	<p>Hyperopic</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>Comms world</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>ES Pipeline</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
	<p>Network Rail</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- David Murdoch – all works are on the register,</li> <li>- The East Kilbride electrification project is ongoing. Road closure proposed in Thorntonhall, and then Peel Road as new structures being erected. A new footbridge at Hairmyers station and a new extended station within EK with 2 new platforms.</li> <li>- Lampits Road. DM has not current information and will check on this project.</li> <li>- Kirktonholme Road, application has been made and no approval showing on first page, RH will check with the EK inspector.</li> </ul>	<p>DM</p> <p>RH</p>
	<p>Amey/SW</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Shannon Riley – resurfacing works on A725 south EK expressway 9 – 14 February overnight road closure High Blantyre.</li> <li>- A725 Main St on south bound slip road on 19<sup>th</sup> February with overnight closure.</li> <li>- All other works are on the register and will continue to contact and update SLC</li> <li>- DC will arrange attendance at weekly meetings. DC to email Shannon Reily with contact details.</li> </ul>	<p>DC</p>

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 18 January 2024 – Meeting No. 57

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>AMEY DBFO</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Martin Cochrane –M8 DBFO all works are on the register. Major works programmed for summer on A725 Bellshill bridge works on concrete piers. Raith may be impacted with lane and carriageway closures over the 8 week school holidays. DC also noted SLC attendance weekly meetings.</li> </ul> <p>Autolink Concessionaries M6</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Jordan Robertson – M74 DBFO – works are being programmed for new financial year no major works within SLC at the moment. All will go on register.</li> </ul> <p>M77 Balfour Beatty</p> <p>Ross McIntosh – No major works in SLC area.</p> <p>Bear SE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- John Russell, all works are on the register. At Coulter a new parapet replacement is scheduled for February – March with overnight closure.</li> <li>- Regular meetings/correspondence with SLC.</li> </ul>	
6.0	<p><b>Performance</b></p> <p>To be removed from agenda as performance update dashboard is produced from the Commissioner’s office.</p>	
7.0	<p><b>Sample/Defect Inspections/Defective Apparatus</b></p>	
7.1	<p><b>SLC Inspection Report and Outstanding / Resolved Defects</b></p> <p>VP presented Inspections Report and noted suite of reports being discussed going forward to be standard at all RAUC meetings.</p> <p>Report shows No. of outstanding defects as at 12 January. All outstanding compared to the amount being completed. The report highlights follow up inspections compared to the initial inspection. Summary of what is outstanding and request to carry out remedial works and any issues please contact local inspector or VP/RH for assistance. Photos are included on each inspections for your information.</p> <p>DC this may be included in the new suite of reports and therefor may be revised.</p> <p><b>Unidentified Defective Apparatus Report</b></p> <p>RH presented the above report (Item 5) and asked attendees to review and advise if they can identify any apparatus. LA references, locations and photographs all provided for info.</p> <p>David MacLean (VM) advised the majority of these may be British Relay/Cable TV service.</p>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 18 January 2024 – Meeting No. 57

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>DC suggested as British Relay are no longer in service and if no other utility claims ownership, SLC will endeavour to cover or remove the apparatus. However, we need to identify they do not affect any current service to properties.</p> <p>Gordon Michie (SW) advised Item 7 on the report could be a communications box as he has seen similar in Glasgow area.</p> <p>If anyone has information, please feedback to RH.</p>	
8.0	<p><b>Local Events</b></p> <p>Possible elections later in the year embargos will be added to the register when known.</p>	
9.0	<p><b>RAUC/SWRAUC/Community Updates</b></p>	
10.0	<p><b>Health and Safety/Traffic Management</b></p> <p>H&amp;S – no issues</p> <p>TM - DC highlighted the need for TM to be removed when works are complete. Reminder to have communications open within your organisations to have TM uplifted asap. To reduce the complaints to the council from the public.</p>	
11.0	<p><b>SRWR/AURORA/GAZETTEER</b></p> <p>Gazetteer – DC JR trunk road issues resolved re traffic signs. No issues re the register.</p>	
12.0	<p><b>AOCB</b></p> <p>VP reminder – Call outs please call into the SLC call centre to alert SLC of road closures outwith office hours. These are communicated though our PR to twitter to alert the public. Commissioners’ office is aware of this.</p> <p>Gordon Michie asked to check the number. 24hr control number 0800 242024.</p>	
	<p><b>Date of Next Meeting</b></p> <p>SLC Co-ordination meetings for 2024 will take place via Teams on the following dates:</p> <p>Date of next meeting 23 May 2024 – MS Teams</p>	DC

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 18 January 2024 – Meeting No. 57

No.	Description	Action By

VP/BR LC Co ord RAUC Minutes 18/01/24.